
 

11th PADMASHREE SHYAM LAL MEMORIAL INVITATIONAL 

HOCKEY TOURNAMENT (MEN & WOMEN) 2024-2025 
 

 

Padmashree Shyam Lal Memorial Invitational Hockey Tournament (Men & Women) 2024-

2025 was the 11th edition of the tournament hosted by Shyam Lal College on its playground 

under the aegis of the Department of Physical Education, SLC, and the Sports Committee of 

the College. It is organized every year in the fond memory of our beloved Founder Chairman 

Padmashri Lala Shyam Lal Gupta Ji to encourage the young minds and the athletes of the 

University to become successful players for the country. 

 

This edition of the tournament was held from February 10, 2025 to February 17, 2025 and 

marked an innovation with the introduction of 6 teams of women from various Colleges / 

Institutions of the University of Delhi along with 10 teams of men from the same, as is the 

tradition. The tournament was conducted in the true spirit of sportsmanship and healthy 

competition. 

 

The inaugural ceremony was graced by distinguished dignitaries including Dean of Colleges, 

Prof. Balaram Pani, Olympian and Arjuna Awardee hockey player Shri Ashok Dhyan 

Chand Ji, Head of the Department of Physical Education, University of Delhi, Prof. Sarita 

Tyagi, MLA Rohtash Nagar, Sh. Jitender Mahajan, Assistant Director, DUSC, Dr. 

Susheel Kumar, and Immunotherapist, Dr. Jamal Anono Khan along with representatives 

from print and electronic media, coaches, Professors of Physical Education and teachers from 

various colleges. The tournament was presided over by the Principal of the College. 

 

The tournament was played with great enthusiasm and showcased the talent and determination 

of all the participating teams. After a series of competitive matches, the Hockey Team of 

Shyam Lal College in the Men’s section and the Delhi University Alumna team in the 

Women’s section emerged as Winners, while the teams from Indira Gandhi Institute of 

Physical Education & Sports Sciences (IGIPESS) secured the  

Runner’s Up position in both Men’s and Women’s sections. 

 

The closing ceremony witnessed the presence of eminent guests, members of the college 

fraternity, media representatives, and sports enthusiasts. The Principal along with the 

dignitaries felicitated the winning teams with trophies and cash prizes and appreciated the 

efforts of all the participants. The event was a resounding success and further strengthened the 

spirit of sportsmanship and camaraderie among the youth. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 



 


